[Excerpt from: the Town of Port au Choix Habitat Conservation Plan http://limestonebarrens.ca/Port%20au%20Choix%20Conservation%20Plan_FINAL.pdf ]

Newfoundland and Labrador Species at Risk Stewardship Program 
In Newfoundland and Labrador wildlife habitat development occurs regularly and most often within municipal boundaries or on private property. As such, species at risk habitat that exists within municipal boundaries is often at the greatest risk of destruction or alteration and is in greatest need of conservation and/or management efforts. The Newfoundland and Labrador Department of Environment and Conservation implements a Species at Risk Stewardship Program, administered by its Wildlife Division, whose principle goal is to help make municipalities, corporations, developers, and landowners more aware of the value of species at risk habitat within their jurisdiction and to empower them to take action to conserve these areas. This leads to more informed development decision-making and works towards minimizing negative impacts on species at risk habitat and local ecosystems as a whole. 

The program focuses largely upon signing Species at Risk Stewardship Agreements with municipalities, corporations and individual landowners who own or manage significant habitat important to Species at Risk. A Species at Risk Stewardship Agreement represents a formal public commitment by a community, corporation, or individual and the province, to act together to conserve habitat for species at risk. By signing such an Agreement, communities, corporations and individuals become an important link in a continental chain of conservation areas. To date, six municipalities in the province have signed Stewardship Agreements which impact species at risk including Channel – Port aux Basques, Stephenville Crossing, Flower’s Cove, Whitbourne, Winterland, and now Port aux Choix.
